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Senate Government Oversight and Reform Committee

1 Capitol Square

Columbus, OH 43215
House Bill 226

Chairman Coley, Vice-Chairman Uecker, and members of the committee, I am Danial Peart, Director of Government Affairs for Phantom Fireworks.  Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of House Bill 226.

While Ohio’s consumer fireworks laws have gone largely unchanged for decades, they no longer reflect the current realities of consumer fireworks use.  The consumer fireworks industry recognized the importance of bringing a safer, quality, product to market in 1991 when it created the American Fireworks Standards Laboratory and began testing the fireworks at the factory level to their own, stringent, conformity requirements.  In that time, CPSC fireworks-related injuries statistics have shown that while fireworks consumption has more than doubled in that time, fireworks-related injuries have decreased by more than 60%.  No other industry boasts a safety record that can simultaneously proclaim increased usage and decreased injuries.  


Equally as important to fireworks safety is ensuring an educated and informed consumer.  Consumer fireworks retailers are spending more time and resources to educate consumers on how fireworks work, and how to use fireworks properly and safely.  Our company floods our customers with safety messaging from the moment they walk through our doors until the moment they leave.  Experiences in other states have shown that with a focused, educational, message, legalizing consumer fireworks use can serve to decrease consumer injuries.  Fireworks safety is our life-blood and we take every available opportunity to impress as much upon our customers.


The fireworks study group proposed in HB 226 is a rational approach to ensure that we don’t find ourselves in a similar situation of dealing with antiquated fireworks laws.  A study group made up of industry, enforcement, and interested parties is a logical means to generate discussion between stakeholders.  The ongoing dialogue between industry and enforcement has proven to be effective in multiple states, and leads to a transparency that benefits all involved.  We believe this element of HB 226 is the catalyst for success for Ohio’s fireworks industry.

We’ve become aware of an amendment that would eliminate “tube sparklers” from the definition of consumer fireworks, therefore exempting these items from any applicable fireworks regulations or fire code in the state.  On one hand, this seems fine since there is no consumer firework, nor category of consumer fireworks that is known as, or referred to, as a “tube sparkler.”  On the other hand, the items being defined as a “tube sparkler” are in fact called “fountains,” and are classified as a 1.4G consumer firework by the U.S. Department of Transportation.  To that point, the definition being proposed for a “tube sparkler” is even taken directly from the federally incorporated definition of a “fountain.”
Examples of a fountain (“tube sparkler”)

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3KBGLXnQ7SQ
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tZbilnrt-lY

“Tube sparklers” are a made up name concocted purely to make the item being described sound like a common sparkler, which it is not.  A fountain is permitted to be packed with up to 500 grams of pyrotechnic composition (the maximum allowable amount for any consumer fireworks), emits showers of sparks 12-15 feet in the air in a 2-3 foot diameter, and can function for 4-5 minutes once ignited.  I suspect that isn’t the visual you’d have in mind the first time a “tube sparkler” was being described to you.

Fountains, while not an impressive aerial display, still have a fuse that needs lit, and they are still a consumer firework and should be treated as such.  It is a dangerous precedent to consider them to be no different than a pack of chewing gum that can be displayed on the shelf of a gas station or WalMart with no supervision, nor knowledge from the staff of how the item will function once ignited.  To call it a “tube sparkler” simply because it sounds better, and to no longer consider it a consumer firework so it doesn’t apply to any standard of consumer safety that is currently in place in Ohio, is reckless, and in our view, deceitful.


Phantom Fireworks enthusiastically supports House Bill 226, however we vehemently oppose the “tube sparkler” amendment and we respectfully urge the committee to do the same.  Thank you for your time and I am happy to answer any questions.







Sincerely,







Danial Peart, Director of Government Affairs
